Colorado State Fish Swims in Only One Stream
The Greenback cutthroat trout, Colorado’s state fish, can be found only in a 4-mile span of Bear Creek, located southwest of Colorado Springs. 
A recent study conducted by the University of Colorado delved into the genetics of the Greenback cutthroat and found that many were mistaking the Colorado River cutthroat, Rio Grande cutthroat and the Gunnison for the Greenback cutthroat. 
With the discovery, organizations such as the Center for Biological Diversity are clamoring to protect Bear Creek. Last week, the center filed a lawsuit under the Endangered Species Act against the U.S. Forest Service, challenging the way the Forest Service is managing potential harm to the Greenbacks. 
The Forest Service is currently exploring options for trail relocation, and Trout Unlimited is working to get trail impacts addressed in the Bear Creek area. 
For any anglers out there thinking they caught the Greenback, and just found out they were mistaken, the TRCP shares in your error. Last year, the TRCP shot an episode of “Native Trout Adventures” in which we were fishing for Greenback cutthroat trout – in Pike National Forest near South Park, Colo. Watch the episode here. 
For more information, read the full story on the Denver Post’s website.

